
September Volunteer of the Month  

The month of September brings us the vibrant Aster flower, the singing Warbler, and 

our lovely volunteer of the month, Betty Salava.  For the past several years Betty  

has cheerfully prepared, served, and cleaned up after the congregate lunches at the 

Penn Hills Senior Center. After her 

husband John passed away in 2009, 

Betty was lonely and decided to give 

the senior center a try. She came on 

a Tuesday, and found that it did her 

good to get out.  She has been com-

ing on Tuesdays and Thursdays ever 

since. Her favorite part is the people. 

She  really enjoys  spending time 

with the other seniors at the center, 

and working with them in the kitchen.  

ñWe all get along so wellò, she says. 

Betty also enjoys playing Bingo, 

cards, and going on the casino trips. 

 
Betty is the Mother of three children; 

Michele, Paul, and John. She has six 

grandchildren, and one great grandchild. She enjoys taking a month off to spend 

with her daughter in Boise, Idaho. Next to Pennsylvania she says, ñIdaho is the most 

beautiful place to seeò.  

 
We are so grateful that you decided to give the Penn Hills Senior Center a try Betty, 

and thank you for your cheerful service, and the fun you bring to us. Please join us 

in congratulating Betty Salava as our September Volunteer of the Month. 

 

Penn Hills Sr. 

Services  

147 Jefferson Road 

Penn Hills, Pa 15235 

412-244-3400 

Fax: 412-242-7078 

www.pennhills.org 

*** 

Wm. McKinley Sr. 

Satellite Site  

Seventh & Center Sts. 

Verona (Hilltop) PA   

15147 

412-828-5888 
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Funding  
 

Funding is provided by the 
Municipality of  

Penn Hills* 
And the Allegheny County 

Area Agency on Aging 
Your Local tax dollars  

working for you!!! 

CCAC Schedule...Pageñ5 & 7 

Last Minute Snippets...Page 2 , 3 

McKinley Newsé..Page 6,  7 

Jefferson Center News Page 4,5 

McKinley-Annual BingoñPage  8 

Flu Shotsé.Page 3 

Yom Kippur...Page 8 

 

Energy Conservation  Pres.-Pg.- 8 

 

Volunteers are Needed  

We are looking for women or men who may be interested in volunteering from noon till 

4:00 pm to work the receptionist desk here at the Penn Hills Senior Service Center.  We 

have been told that sometimes when a visitor comes seeking information, and there is 

no one at the receptionist desk, they just turn around and leave.  That is very sad for a 

Center this size.  We do have four wonderful ladies that come here from 8 am to noon, 

and they do a wonderful job, but there is no one at the desk in the afternoon.  Would 

you consider helping us to fix this problem?  If you have a friendly disposition, and can 

spare 4 hours one day a week, please call Phyllis at 412-244-3407. 

We are also looking for volunteers to help deliver meals to our local Senior Shut-Ins.  

This is an ever growing need in the community and more and more help is needed. The 

Township has provided cars for us to use for this service.  Please call Jan at 412-244-

3408 if you can help with this wonderful program. 

Volleyball...Page 3 
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                        Last Minute Snippets    by Phyllis Paciulli  

 Announcement:   Our new contract with the Allegheny County Area Agency on Aging began on July 1, 
2017.  The staff of the Penn Hills Senior Center is committed to providing you all with information, pro-
grams and activities that will be both informational and enjoyable. Again, we ask for your participation,  
thoughts and suggestions.  Center Security Surveillance:    The cameras record 24/7, 365 days a year 
and are held for a year.  This action was taken to provide the best safety for our seniors and staff.  And re-
member to smile!!!   
 

Veteranôs Meeting:  Remember:  The next Veteranôs Meeting will be held on THURSDAY, October 19,  

2017,  beginning at 2:45 pm.  There will be a speaker from Veterans Affairs here to talk about any changes 
that may have been instituted by the new administration, so if you have any concerns or questions write 
them down so you wonôt forget, and bring them to the meeting.  Please make note of this on your calendar. 
If you are a veteran and want to be added to, or taken off our mailing list, please call 412-244-3400 and 
leave your name and address.  If you are not registered with the Center, we will make arrangements to do 
soðregistration is FREE and takes a short time to complete.   
 
Accepting Mail Packages:   In the past we have accepted mail packages for seniors here at the Centerð
we will NO longer be doing this, no exceptions.  Faxing:   We are frequently asked to FAX papers or accept 
papers for many of you.  Our FAX is for office use ONLY .  We understand that many times faxing is the 

only way and faster than mailing, but we do not offer this service.  Thank you for your understanding.  
Parking:   Please remember to park in the Center lot and not in the Jefferson Manor parking area-ð  
especially  the area to the right, when you turn from Jefferson Road into the shared drivewayðour parking  
area begins when you make the left into the identified Municipal area. WE are trying to be good neighbors.  
Thank you. 
 
ZUMBA :  Thank you for the interest in this NEW classðplease note the following change:  Classes will be-
gin on Thursday, September 28th at 10:00 am in the ACTIVITY ROOMðwe will make arrangements 
for lunches to be held for those who have signed up for lunch and the class.   We are all very excited 
about this new activity. 
 
New Programs:   When was the last time you went bowling?  Well, the bowling lanes on Long Road have 
re-opened and I would like to know if there is any interest in having a bowling day twice a month??    This 

is still being considered and we are waiting to see if the list will grow a bit 
more.  See Lena in the Center office to sign upðwe are hoping for a 
Tuesday or Wednesday afternoon between 1:00 and 3:00 pm. 
 
Official Greeter:   beginning very soon, we will have an ñOfficial Center 
Greeterò on Tuesday and Thursdays from 9:00 am to 12:00 noon, to wel-
come new members to the Center.  She will have an official ñgreeterôsò pin 
for all to see, and will have a special area in the Center Lunchroom to sit 
and talk with the new members. She will explain what we do and take 
them on a tour of the Center, and even have lunch with them.    We are so 
very happy that Claudia Dorofeeff has volunteered to do this, as it will 
help the new person feel more comfortable. 

Editor: Jane Carr 

Editor Emeritus: Phyllis Ann Paciulli 

 

Notes from 

Jefferson Center  Lena   Natalia 

 

Notes from McKinley:  

Mary Anne Sciullo 

 

Contributor:  Cheryl Collins  

 

Sr. Travel: Yvonne Walker 

 

Council Corner: Linda Eaton 

Menu/Activities:  Michelle Pirollo 

 

Word Search: Shirley Haerr 

 

FLU SHOTS 
The Penn Hills Senior Service Center will once again host Flu Shot Clin-

ics through the Penn Hills EMT Department at both the Jefferson Road 

site and Wm. McKinley Senior Satellite site.  These clinics will be held in 

October. As soon as we receive the dates we will post them in the Center 

bulletin boards, as well as in the October newsletter for your information. 
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VOLLEYBALL  
 

I would very much like to try to secure a gym for senior volleyballðbut with restrictions.  There would be a 

MENS  ONLY  MORNING  and a WOMENS  ONLY  MORNING.  I am  making this VERY  CLEAR.  In the 

past it was set up for Men Only and it got a little out of hand.  If I cannot get 15 men to sign up, then I will 

cancel the menôs only morningðthe same with the womenôs. If I cannot get 15 women to sign up, then I will 

drop this activity, and not pursue it again.  Before you sign up:  you MUST be 60 years of age or older and 

you MUST be registered in the County system through a senior center associated with the Allegheny County 

Area Agency on AgingðNO  EXCEPTIONS.  I am hoping to make arrangements to begin in October 

through February which would be about 6 months time, once a week, from 9:00 am to 11:00 am.  

 

I will not approach any facility until I see an interest. All registrations, etc., will be done through the Center 

Directorð412-244-3407. 

LUNCH AND LEARN  
 

Please make sure you check the box on Co-Pilot for these presentationsðit is very important towards fulfill-

ing our contract with the County.  And remember that we are lucky to have these professionals come to the 

Center to share their expertise with usðby attending, you gain knowledge!!! 

 

Paul and Angie from the Penn Hills Medicine Shoppe will be here to, once again, have an interactive talk 

with you.  They will be here beginning at 10:15 am in the Center Lunchroom on September 20th to talk about 

blood thinners, and to answer any questions that you may have. I do not have a confirmed date as of yet. 

East Suburban Sports Medicine:   our friend Anne Wuenschel will be here to give an interactive presenta-

tion which is always very informational.  Plan to be in the Center Lunchroom on Tuesday, Sept. 12,  begin-

ning at 10:00 am. 

Sunrise Home Care Agency:   Tracey Clark will be here in the Center Lunchroom on Tuesday, Sept. 26  

beginning at 10:15 am to present a program on what her agency offers.  This is good information to have. 

Resources for Hospice:   will be here on  Wednesday, Sept. 27  with a program, Memory Café , for your 

information.  Plan on being here from 10:00  to 11:00 am for this program. Treats will be served. 

 

PLEASE  REMEMBER  TO  ENTER  YOUR  VOLUNTEER  HOURS  INTO CO -PILOT  

WHEN  YOU  SIGN-INð-IT  IS  VERY,  VERY,  IMPORTANT!!!!!!  
REMINDER!!!!:   This is a reminder to all of our seniors ðplease, please, please make sure that you SCAN 

in when you come to the Center whether it is to spend the day, work on the computer, attend a class, pick 

up a newsletter, stop in the office for assistance, etc.  For any reason that you may come to the Centerðby 

scanning in and checking off one of the items on the menu, Center Visit, office visit, lunch, VOLUNTEER, 

etc., it is recorded and gets sent to the county/state as proof of fulfilling our contract!!!!! 

BOOK CLUB FALL MUSIC FESTIVAL  
 

The Book Club will be presenting a free Fall Music Festival. Come and listen and dance to your favorite 

music.  There will be refreshments and a raffle.  The event will take place in the Activity Room on October 

12th from 12:30 to 2:30 pm.  



Highlights of Jefferson Center Day/Evening Trips  

Sign -up sheets will be available the first business day of the month at 9:00 am  
(Weather permitting for all of the following activities)  

 

September 8 ðFridayðRivers Casino ðWe will leave the Center at 11:am with a return pickup at 5:00 pm 
  
September 13 ðWednesday ðRodeff Shalom Biblical Botanical Gardens ðWe will leave the Center at 
10:30 am with a return pick up at 1:00 pm 
  
September 19 ðTuesdayðLetôs Eat OutðHofbrauhaus ðCelebrate Octoberfest at this German restau-

rant in the South Side ðWe will leave the Center at 5:00 pm with a return pick up at 8:00 pm 
 

September 21 ïThursday ðWalmartð10:00 am -1:30 pm 
 
September 21 ðThursday ðNemacolin Casino Trip ðWe will leave the Center at 9:00 am with a return 
pickup at 5:00 pm ðCost is $25.00 for a $25.00 in free play trip. 
 
September 23 ðSaturday ðTrax FarmðWe will leave the Center at 9:30 am with a return pick up at 1:45 
pmðThere is a limit of 14 people (Bring your Farmerôs Market Vouchers) 
  
September 24 ðSundayðNational Aviary ðWe will leave the Center at 10:30 am with a return pick up at 
2:00 pm 
 
September 24 ðSundayðCouncil of Three Rivers American Indians presenting its 39th annual Pow -

wowðWe will leave the Center at 11:00 am with a return pickup at 3:30 pm 
  

September 26 ðTuesdayðAndy Warhol Museum ðRAD Days eventðFree admission 
We will leave the Center at 11:00 am with a return pick up at 2:30 pm 
  

September 27 ðWednesday ðPittsburgh Pirates vs. The Baltimore Orioles  
We will leave the Center at 5:00 pm with a return pick-up at 10:30 pm at the Gate 
 

September 28 ïThursday ðMonroeville Mall ð10:00 -1:30 pm 
  
October 7 ðSaturday ðHeinz Hall ðThe Price is Right game show is coming to Heinz HallðTake a chance  
and maybe they will call your name to ñCome on Upò.  Cost is $45.00. 
We will leave the Center at 6:30 pm with a return pick up at 10:30 pm 
  

October 8 ðSundayðPittsburgh Zoo and PPG Aquarium  
We will leave the Center at 10:30 am with a return pick up at 2:30 pm 
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"If you want to win,  

do the ordinary things better than  

anyone else does them  

day in and day out."  

~~Chuck Noll,  

  

"A late summer garden  

has a tranquility  

found no other time  

of the year."  

~~  William Longgood  

        
       50/50 Raffle  

 
Congratulations to Evelyn Harrell the 50/50 winner for August!  



                 Page 5  Volume 19   Issue 9                                                                                       

 

CCAC September Schedule at Jefferson Center ðSign up in the Office  

Senior Travels  
So sorry that our trip to the Meadows had to be canceled. I certainly understand that 

there are many trips, and you need to pick and choose the ones you like.  Sometimes, there are events that 
overlap, and that is unfortunate, but we do what we can.  December 31, New Years Eve afternoon at the 
Rivers Casino .  Times and prices to be announced.  Thanks, Yvonne.     412-877-2066 

 
Arts & Crafts   

 
September 7 -21ðThursdays --10:00-11:30 am   

 
Tai Chi   

 
September 11 ðOctober 30 ðMonday  
12:30-2:00 pm   

 
Bring Your Own Device   

 
October 3 -17ðTuesdayð10-11:30 am   

 
Computer Basic   

 
October 20 -27ðFridayð1:30-3:30 pm   

Highlights of Jefferson Center Plans  

September 5 ðTuesdayðArt Group ð12:00-1:30 pmðCome join us! 

 

September 6 ðWednesday ðCamera Club ðCancelled 

 

September 8 ð-Friday Night Bingo ð6:45 pmðCall 

Janet at 412-496-2189 for more information 

 

September 14 ðThursday ðBook Club ð1:00-2:00 pmð

We will be reading ñNYPD Red by James Patterson & 

Marshall Karp. Remember that the Book Club will hold a 

free raffle every month until the new year.   

 

September 19 ðTuesdayðBig Bingo ð12:30 pm 

 

September 28 ðThursday ðNew Zumba Class ðActivity 

Roomð10:00-11:30 am 

 

September 29 ðFridayðFree Bingo ðAfter Lunch   

 

October 6 ðFridayðBirthday Celebrations for September and October  

 

October 31 ðTuesdayðOctoberfest ðMore details to follow... 

Book  
Club  

Raffle  

The new Topps Officers were recently sworn 
in by Fran Galasso. 
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Notes From McKinley...Mary Anne Sciullo ðSite Supervisor  
Day/Evening Trips  

Note:  Please be at the Center 15 minutes before scheduled departure.  
 

September 6 ðWednesday ðRed, White, and Blue Thrift Shop in Avalon  
We will ride OPTð  Bus leaves the center at 1:00 pm 
 

September 30 ðSaturday ðThe Igniters Live at The Oaks ðat 7:30 pm Tickets are $20ðCash only. The 

Igniters were one the biggest bands to ever come out of Pittsburgh. 

October 13 --FridayðRiding on the Rails trip to Altoona Horseshoe Curve ðNOW DEFINITE PLANSð  

It took us a while to figure this out, but you are going to be so pleased with the price and the highlights. We 

can accommodate 54 people for this trip.  Names have been coming in since I mentioned we would be doing 

this trip in last monthsô newsletter.  For anyone who has already given their name, do not worry,  and rest as-

sured, you will  be going. You just need to get me your check. If I do not get your payment within about 10 

days, I will give you a courtesy call to remind you that I didnôt receive payment.   The cost is $85, and checks 

are payable to:  William McKinley Senior Center.  We have only 10 spots left, so if you are interested, call me 

right away.  Your payment is NON -REFUNDABLE, as payments have to be paid with a certain head count.  

If something comes up and you canôt attend, you can find someone to take your place (it doesnôt have to be a 

senior), but you must call me by Monday morning the 9th of October.  Homeland security with Amtrak is 

very strict  and they need the definite names going, days ahead. Sorry, this is out of my control.   Be at the 

McKinley Center a little before 6 a.m.  We will leave the McKinley Center at 6:15 a.m. promptly .  Our itin-

erary is as follows: 

   6:15 am McKinley Center departure (Everyone will be given a muffin and a water for breakfast on  

            the train ride) 

  7:30 am Amtrak ride to Horseshoe Curve 

10:30 am Boyer Candy Factory Outlet 

11:30 am Benzel Pretzel Factory 

12:30 pm Tour Baker Mansion 

  2:00 pm Lunch at Prime Sirloin Buffet (Beverage, lunch, dessert and gratuity included) 

  3:30 pm Oak Spring Winery 

  4:45 pm Meadow Custard   (12 oz ice cream sundaes for everyone) 

                Bottle of water for the ride home. 

 
October 20 ðFridayðMeadows Trip ð  We will leave the McKinley Center at 9:00 am prompt and leave the 
casino at 3:00 pm.  Cost is $20 for $25 in free play.  Your payment will be your reservation.  It is non-
refundable, however you can get someone to replace you.  If I have a waiting list, we can manage your re-
fund also. 

September 2017  

Never regret a day in your life.   

Good days give happiness;   

bad days give experience;   

worst days give lessons; and  

best days give memories.  

 ~~Sukhraj S. Dhillon  

Simple Remindersé 

The most wonderful places to  

be in the world are:   

In someone's thoughts,  

someoneôs prayers,  

and in someoneôs heart. 

~~Brigitte Nicole  

https://www.goodreads.com/author/show/3079725.Sukhraj_S_Dhillon
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Highlights of McKinley Center Plans  
 

September 1 ðFridayð Craft Class with CCAC at 9:30 am 
 

September 4 ðMondayðCenter closed for Labor Day.  
 

September 6, 13, 20 and 27 ðWednesday ðTai Chi with Judy Crow at 10 am 
 
September 7, 14, 21 and 28 ðThursdays ðChair Yoga with Debbie at 10:15 am 
 

September 19 ðTuesdayðPaul from the Medicine Shoppe at 9:30 am 
 
September 29 ðFridayðBook Club at 10 am We will be reading Lifeôs Golden Ticket by Brendon 
Burchard.  This book is about being given a second chance in life.  

 
October 8th ðSundayðMcKinley Bingo ð$12.00 for  Seniors; $15.00 for  all othersðPrice includes 
lunch and bingo.  Doors open at 12:00 noonðFor reservations call 412-828-7350 

 

 

 

. 
 

 

. 

 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Arts & Crafts  

 

September 1 ðFridayð 9:30-11:30 am 

 

Tai Chi  

 

September 6 ðOctober 4 ðWednesdays ð10:00-11:30 am 

CCAC September Schedule at McKinley Center  
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McKinley Citizens Center, Inc.  
Annual Fall Bingo Fundraiser  

 
   Date:        Sunday October 8th   
 
   Time:        Doors open at 12:00 Noon  
 
   Cost:        $12.00 for Seniors and $15.00 for all others.  
          Price includes lunch and bingo.  
 

For reservations  and more information please call 412 -828-7350 

       YOM KIPPUR  
ñYom Kippur also known as the Day of Atonement, is the holiest day of the year in Judaism. Its central 

themes are atonement and repentance. Jewish people traditionally observe this holy day with an ap-

proximate 25-hour period of fasting and intensive prayer, often spending most of the day in synagogue 

services. ñ   Yom Kippur begins at sunset on Friday, September 29 and ends at sundown on Saturday, 

September 30.      Taken from wikipedia.org                                                   

  

 

We are very pleased that we are able to, once again, host the Energy Education Presentation 

through Peoples Gas.  Carmen Malloy and associates will be here with a fantastic educational pro-

gram on getting your home ready for winter and how to conserve energy and save money. 

  

The program will begin at 11:30 am and run until 2:45 pm.  If you ride OPT we will make arrange-

ments for a later pick up for you.  Lunch will be served with this program. Last year the people who 

attended received a super conservation kit.  Those attending this year will receive a similar kit at the 

completion of the program.  You MUST attend the program to receive the conservation kit and 

space is limited to 20 participants on a first signed up, first served basis.  Those who attended last 

year will NOT be able to attend this year.   

  

As stated above, there is room for only 20  people and you MUST sign up by October 9th.  Remem-

ber if you attended last year and/or received a kit, you cannot take part in this yearôs program.  The 

presenters are trying to share this information with as many seniors as they can.  You can sign up in 

the Center with Lena only, so stop by, or call her, at 412-244-3405.  There is NO sign up sheet, you 

must come in person or call the above mentioned number to register. 

 

Again, the presentation is very interesting, and you would be surprised how much you can learn from the 

people who present. 

ENERGY CONSERVATION EDUCATION 

September 2017  

https://r.search.yahoo.com/_ylt=A0LEViuGLpxZ4foAhAAnnIlQ;_ylu=X3oDMTEyanVkMXB2BGNvbG8DYmYxBHBvcwMxBHZ0aWQDQjQ0MjlfMQRzZWMDc2M-/RV=2/RE=1503436550/RO=10/RU=https%3a%2f%2fen.wikipedia.org%2fwiki%2fYom_Kippur/RK=1/RS=ZGu5N0zBl7V2Esq40Hpb.8SpQfI-


2017 

Summerfest  
 

                         


